Juniper Green Community Council


        www.junipergreencc.org.uk
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of AGM held in Juniper Green Village Hall at 7.30 pm on 12th May 2011, jointly with the AGM of the Village Hall Committee

In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers for JGCC and Ron Grigor for the JGVHC

Present – CC members Neil Ingram, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Maxine Macgee, Vic Stewart, Ian Gilmour, Eric White, Cllr. Ron Cairns, Gordon MacDonald MSP, Cllr. Ricky Henderson plus approximately fifty members of the public.
1.  Apologies from – CC members Helen Ogg, Robert Ogg, Neil Wheelan,  Cllr. Alastair Paisley and Alison Johnstone MSP.

Chairman’s Statement for JG Village Hall Committee - Ron Grigor summarised the year’s events and asked for volunteers from the public to stand on the committee.  Willie Bauld had agreed to act as chairman temporarily.  Anne Bangham was thanked for looking after things as Treasurer.
Secretary’s and Treasurer’s Reports for JG Village Hall Committee – Anne Bangham said that much work was needed to keep the premises up to scratch.  Thorough cleaning was needed and refurbishment of the kitchen. The floor had been laid on top of another one causing dust problems at times.  But, the accounts were in a healthy state with money available to solve all the issues outlined above.  Ron Cairns undertook to find out why CEC were dragging their feet on sanctioning necessary improvements.
2.  Reports from Office Bearers 
2.1  Secretary of JGCC – Eric White stated there were no licensing applications nor applications for variations during the year in our area.

2.2  Treasurer, reported by Cliff Beevers in Neil Wheelan’s absence.  Cliff thanked Neil for his work as Treasurer over the last eighteen months and regretted that due to Neil’s moving out of the village he had had to demit office on April 13th.  The accounts are in a preliminary state with an auditor having started to look over them in the last week.  The accounts are being prepared for the final CC meeting of this session on June 8th.  Cliff reported that the current bank balance is £2290.  Major items of expenditure in the year have been a laptop and software at £708, Website development at £1505, notices at £423 including a new community notice board at the Baberton Mains end of the footpath and the distribution of printed information to residents including two newsletters delivered to all households over the year totalling £1150.  Outstanding demands on the accounts amount to approximately £1300 to include husting costs, printing and Farmers’ Market profits, leaving a balance of approximately  £1000.  The auditor had approved Neil’s statement and they were proposed for acceptance by Richard Watt, seconded by Rob Melville.
2.3  Planning Convenor – Neil Ingram gave his report on the year’s activities.  In the period since January 2010 we have seen 48 completed planning applications, of which 35 have been approved, two were withdrawn and three were refused, though one of these was successfully resubmitted. 
Nearly all of our applications concern extensions or modifications to existing houses. Those falling within the Juniper Green Conservation Area are subject to additional restrictions, mainly concerning the appearance of the property from the road. 

Major planning issues in adjacent areas also come to our attention. Two significant ones in the last year were the proposed redevelopment of Curriehill School as a major shopping site, and the long term proposals for development of the Green Belt north of Baberton Mains by Murray Estates. 

We are also likely to see significant developments in Juniper Green in the next 12 months, with proposals expected from McCarthy and Stone for a retirement complex on the site of the existing Baberton Golf Clubhouse, and the redevelopment for residential use of the old Juniper Green primary school building. 

Later this year consultation will begin in the new Edinburgh Local Plan. This will be a unique opportunity to comment on the pattern of development in our part of Edinburgh in the next 5-10 years. We will also see the proposed version of the SE Scotland Regional Plan later this year.

3.  Chairman – Cliff Beevers reported on how we had been serving the public over the past year over and above the statutory duties .  Walkabouts are held periodically to point out items needing attention, by the City Roads and Parks Departments.  Phase one of the Right-first-Time refurbishment of roads and pavements around Baberton Mains has been completed, and phase two is expected shortly.  A new banister has been put up at the steps behind the fish shop leading to the Water of Leith walkway.  
At last year’s AGM it was very convenient to find that the Director of the Scottish Farmers’ Markets Association, Nick Paul, had just moved into the area, and he undertook to set up a FM for JG each month starting in September 2010.  
The Farmers Markets are continuing successfully on the fourth Saturday of each month and have provided a profit to the community in their short history.  Local musicians, especially young ones, have played at a number of the markets and it is good to hear the talent in the village.


Richard Watt has supervised two clean-ups, but the wooded triangle and path near the school frequently have litter dropped on them. Our monthly meetings are currently on the second Wednesday in the month and all are welcome to come along.


Vic Stewart has been making attempts to reinstate the Post Office, but the Post Office management sets impossible conditions. Conditions for a “Post Office Light” service are also difficult to achieve.  There was a general feeling that a Post Office is a necessary part of our community.  Neil Ingram explained that he believed funds were available from the Scottish Government for existing Pos but not to help our present situation.  Gordon MacDonald MSP agreed to look into the problem for us.


Work with the school is progressing to provide a flowerbed around the monument.

A meeting was held to explain the changeover to Digital TV, and was found useful by those attending.

Finally, there had been another successful collaboration with Balerno and Currie CCs with the organisation of a Holyrood hustings on May 3rd.  The event had been sponsored by the C&B News and looks as if it will break even.
4.  Elections – Cliff explained that elections are held only every three years for the CC, with eighteen months before the next one in October 2012. Eric White has agreed to become treasurer.  The CC can co-op members and with the move away from the area by Neil Wheelan JGCC has one vacancy.  Rob Melville volunteered to come along to the next CC meeting to see what would be involved in being co-opted onto the CC.


Ron Grigor said anyone would be welcome for secretary or chairman of the Village Hall Committee (with the next meeting on Tuesday 6th September). 

5.  Wider Issues - Liz Beevers stated that Bloomiehall Park will be 100 years old next year, and it is hoped that events will be held in celebration. She had found that the opening ceremony in 1912 had been in the Village Hall because of rain.  Craig Dunlop of CEC has offered an information board to incorporate a summary of the history.  The celebrations may be combined with the proposed School Olympics.

Eric White reported that the City had agreed to our proposal for setting up new Allotments in Curriemuirend Park.  It will be a long process of five years, starting with the testing of soil samples.  There should be approximately 30 to 40 half-plots on the old play area, and the plan avoids the felling of trees.  

Three Tree Walks have been recently introduced on the website by Eric, each of which can be downloaded and printed on three sheets of A4 paper and enable individuals to follow a short walk in the area to admire the variety of trees.

Peter Tuffy has agreed to run a photographic competition, photos to be taken over this summer, with the theme “Where is the Green in Juniper Green”.  It is hoped these will form the basis of a calendar for 2013 and provide further resources for any celebrations.

An Energy Fair will be held on Saturday July 30th, watch out for the posters.

6.  AOCB - Rob Melville praised the website.  He also criticised the application of Tarmac on paths around Bloomiehall Park as a waste of money in the present economic conditions.  Others in the audience did feel such a path might be of use to mothers with pushchairs.  The CC has not been consulted about this. 
7. The Minutes from last year’s AGM have been available on the JGCC website and were signed by Cliff at the end of the meeting as an accurate record of last year’s meeting.

8.  Date and Venue of the next JGCC meeting – 7 pm on Wednesday 8th June in the JG Village Hall committee room.

Signed by Cliff Beevers  ………………………………………………. 
